MINUTES - Community Advisory Committee

Jon Reaud, Chairperson Sandra Womack, Vice Chairperson Meeting Date: October 20, 2016

Rev. Dwight Benoit

John Stafford

Alma Hodge

Jesus Abrego

Karl Duerr

Roy McGrath

Mark Simon, Jr.

Roy Steinhagen

Irmalyn Thomas

Glen Johnson

Rev. David Robinson

Rev. Vernon Tubbs

Rev. William Wilson

Call to order by Chairperson Jon Reaud: A regular meeting of the Community Advisory Committee was held at Beaumont Police Department Training Room, 255 College Street, Beaumont, Texas on October 20, 2016. The meeting convened at 1:05 p.m.

Members in attendance: Jon Reaud, Karl Duerr, John Stafford, Irmalyn Thomas, Roy McGrath, Sandra Womack, Reverend Vernon Tubbs, Reverend David Robinson and Mark Simon, Jr.

Members not in attendance: Jesus Abrego, Pastor Dwight Benoit, Alma Hodge, Glen Johnson, Roy Steinhagen and Pastor William Wilson.

City and Police Department personnel in attendance: Assistant Chief Jim Clay, Cindy Jeanis, Captain Tim Ocnaschek, Chief Jimmy Singletary, Sgt. Cody Guedry, Assistant Chief Wayne Jeffcoat and Captain Chris Schuldt.

Invocation: Rev. Vernon Tubbs

Pledge of Allegiance

Moment of Silence

Sandra Womack-Roll Call

Minutes for September 2016 were approved via acclamation.

Jon Reaud- said that we need to have some kind of work session. We need to help our citizens keep open dialogue with the police department. He would like Committee members to talk to the community and let them know if there are any problems they know of that we want to hear about them.

Chairman Reaud introduced Sgt. Cody Guedry and Robert Blackwell for the presentation on Crimestoppers. There is a new app called P3 Global Intel (P3tips), where you can submit tips to Crimestoppers from this app. You can also download it from the Crimestoppers website. Questions were asked by Jon Reaud, Mark Simon, Jr. and Reverend Robinson.

There is a CAPP Forum tonight at Trinity Church located at 10 IH 10 North at 7:00 p.m. Cindy Jeanis passed out different invitations, one is for a Crimestopper Reception on Tuesday, October 25th at 5:00 p.m. BPD nominated the Garth House to receive an award. Also, Saturday, October 29, 2016 we will have a Trunk or Treat and on November 29th there will be a Chief Appreciation Reception at the Event Centre from 5:00 to 7:00 p.m.

Reverend Robinson and Reverend Tubbs both wanted to try to get with other churches and see if they know of any problems occurring in the community that they can present to the committee.

Sandra Womack mentioned that on November 26th there will be a Blue Santa Toy Run and scavenger hunt. Last year they had over \$11,000 collected. They are taking donations now. She also mentioned about an incident on Facebook about an all lady motorcycle rally and how the lady over it was complaining about Beaumont Police Department. That problem was fixed.

Benediction:

Rev. David Robinson

Meeting ended at 2:00 p.m.

Next Meeting:

Thursday, November 17, 2016 at 1:00 p.m.

Minutes Taken by:

Laurie Witterstaeter

Administrative Assistant/Administration

Beaumont Police Department

255 College Street

Beaumont, Texas 77701